
SDDC-PP Advisory 16-0048 
 
Date:  4 February 2016  
 
From:  AMSSD-PPQ, Scott AFB, IL 62225 
 
To:  All Military Service Headquarters Representatives, Worldwide Personal Property Shipping 
Offices (PPSOs), Personal Property Processing Offices (PPPOs) and DoD Approved 
Transportation Service Providers (TSPs) 
 
Subject:  Realignment of Area of Responsibility (AOR) Counties from BGNC to CNNQ 
 
 
1.  In accordance with Defense Transportation Regulation, Part IV, Chapter 401 E/F, NAVSUP 
Global Logistics Support is transferring responsibility for the following counties from Norfolk 
FLC (BGNC) to JPPSO-SE (CNNQ) effective 01 April 2016. 
 

a.  Arkansas:  Crittenden, Cross, Lee, Monroe, Phillips, St. Francis, Woodruff 
 
b.  Mississippi:  Coahoma, De Soto, Panola, Quitman, Tate, Tunica, Alcorn, Benton,  
     Lafayette, Marshall, Prentiss, Tippah, Tishomingo, Union 

 
c.  Tennessee:  Shelby, Hardeman, Haywood, Lauderdale, Tipton, Chester, Crockett,  
     Dyer, Fayette, Gibson, Henderson, Madison, McNairy 
 

2.  JPPSO-SE (CNNQ) will assume responsibility for all inbound and outbound personal property 
functions to include: Direct Procurement Method, Local Moves, Storage-in-transit and NTS for 
Department of Defense and U.S. Coast Guard shipments to and from the above counties 
specified above. 
 
3.  Navy GLS point of contact for this action is Mr. Jay H. Yerkey, commercial (830)438-4100 or 
(210) 365-4737, jay.yerkey@navy.mil. 
 
4.  Any questions/concerns reference data update for the International Tender send email to 
the Special Requirements and Rates Team at army.sddc.safb.ppirate@mail.mil. 
 
5.  This advisory is approved for release by Mr. Daniel Martinez, the Chief of the Business 
Processes Division, HQ SDDC. 
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